**Subject:** Save our Downtown

From: Frank & H Sarrazin Redacted

Sent: Saturday, June 26, 2021 3:48 PM

To: Mayor <MAYOR@princegeorge.ca>; Councillor Skakun, Brian <Brian.Skakun@princegeorge.ca>; Councillor McConnachie,

Terri <Terri.McConnachie@princegeorge.ca>

Subject: Save our Downtown

This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize and trust the sender and know the content is safe.

First I would like to say I am in favor of the new proposed Vagrancy by law, it's better than Nothing. Together we should stand to save our Downtown from becoming a total slum that no one wants to shop in or work in. How can Business survive with the condition it's in??A Business was just burned down. No Income People are coming here from all over expecting food and housing and hanging out in our Downtown. Why should P.G. be on the Hook to look after People from other Cities?? There are people That have to make a living to survive and pay Taxes to keep things going, like our Hospital. What about our new pool, with this problem around it, will people feel safe going to it??

I wonder if the Together We Stand Group has a solution that's good for everyone? I wonder if they could do a survey to see where all the needy People are coming from? I also wonder seeing a lot of the People arriving are Indigenous, could the old Government Building which is now the Native Friendship Center, could it not be used to house some of the People as Its a HUGE Building with a Kitchen and lots of bathrooms?? Just a thought. I do agree we are in a crisis. There is a saying if you are not part of the solution you are part of the problem. Throwing Stones at our City Council that is trying to make everyone HAPPY, is not a solution.

Helen Robertson-